Mark and Barbara Watt

RR3

Durham, ON NOG 1R0

Tel: 519-369-6015 Fax: 519-369-5824

E-mail: barbarawatt@sympatico.ca

Kirsten Walli **Board Secretary** Ontario Energy Board PO Box 2319 27th Floor 2300 Yonge St Toronto, ON M4P 1E4

Re: EB-2007-0050/EB -2007-0051

Dear Kirsten Walli: 5

We received the packages in regards to the proposed construction of transmission lines from Kincardine to Milton. This impacts on our farm property and we have some concerns about the project and how it will impact on our property, our farming practice and the environment.

We wish to be kept informed as to the developments of the project and therefore are requesting observer status.

Yours truly,

Mark and Barbara Watt

Mark Walt

Barbara Watt.